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April 16, 2019
 To the Parent of Guardian of:

The Iowa Department of Public Health has reported a confirmed case of measles in northeastern Iowa.  You are receiving this letter as a courtesy of the Cerro Gordo County Department of Public Health and your child’s childcare center.  According to daycare records your child has not received or completed the MMR (measles, mumps, & rubella) series which you have provided either a religious or medical exemption for.  This letter is to inform you that should a case of measles be identified in your child’s childcare center the Iowa Department of Public Health will require all children who are unvaccinated be excluded from school and child care for a minimum of 15-30 days.  While we hope that this does not become a concern in our area we feel that you as parents should be informed ahead of time as other arrangement may need to be made for your child.  
Measles is one of the most contagious diseases on the planet and spreads through the air by droplets of respiratory secretions from an infected person.  The measles virus can live in the air or on surfaces for up to 2 hours.  Approximately 90% of individuals who are unvaccinated or have no natural immunity to the disease will contract the illness if they have close contact with someone who is infected.  Approximately 30% of people who become infected with measles will develop complication of the disease.  Currently there is no treatment for the measles.  The MMR vaccine is a safe and effective way to protect yourself and your loved ones from the measles however there are still certain circumstances in which a child with a medical exemption cannot have the vaccine and for their protection they will need to stay out of school.  
If you have any questions regarding this issue please feel free to call the Cerro Gordo County Department of Public Health at 641-421-9300.

Thank You!

Jennifer Stiles RN

Infectious Disease Nurse

641-421-9359
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Mission Statement: The Cerro Gordo County Department of Public Health works to 
optimize the health of all people in Cerro Gordo County.
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